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Westwell Parish Council

Minutes of a Site Visit of the Parish Council held on Monday February 19th at 9.45am, Parkhouse Farm, Westwell
1. Present and Apologies
Cllr Mrs Drury (Chairman), Cllrs Bainbridge and Butcher, and Mrs S Wood (Clerk).  Apologies were received from Cllr Mrs Wyatt, Cllr Ms Farrington, Cllrs Bartlett, Faulkner and Lister (prior commitments).  Cllr Lawrence, the applicant, attended to answer any questions that may be raised during the site visit.
2. Declarations of Interest

Cllr Lawrence:  agenda item 3.1, planning applications 18/00022/AS and 18/00023/AS.  DPI as the applicant.
3. Planning applications
3.1  18/00022/AS & 18/00023/AS  Park House Farm, Westwell Lane, Westwell
Change of use and conversion of agricultural barn and outbuildings to dwelling with associated annexe and parking provision with demolition and removal of cattle sheds, change of use and conversion of oast to dwelling, erection of associated covered parking and change of use of associated agricultural land to gardens
5-bed oast conversion:  The yew tree will be retained.  Sewerage will be dealt with by a cess pit and mini-treatment plant.  It was noted that there is no land to the rear of the property but this may be subject to negotiation – a 1m strip would be needed for management of the building.
6-bed barn conversion:  The conversion will incur significant costs, the dwelling must therefore be a substantial dwelling of high design.  There would be no windows in the barn roof, but low windows under the eaves.  The repurposing of an important historical asset was welcomed, while the building is still intact.  It was noted that it has been well maintained and storm damage made good.
Both dwellings are in the curtilage of Parkhouse Farm, which is listed.  The barn is also listed.

It was suggested that permission might be sought for a bund to mitigate motorway noise.

The cattle barns and silos will be removed.

Both properties will be south-facing, and are well designed to maintain privacy.

It was noted that the Parish Council Wish List is for smaller buildings, but the oast and barn do not obviously lend themselves to this type of conversion.

As with all properties in Westwell motorway noise is an issue therefore noise management should be considered, eg extension of the wall to create a walled courtyard for the barn property.
Having declared a DPI Cllr Lawrence left the site meeting.

It was proposed that the applications be supported, with the following comments:

The repurposing of an historic barn and oast, which is in the curtilage of a listed building, was welcomed.  

In common with all properties in Westwell, noise from the M20 is an issue.  This should be considered in detailing of the courtyard of the barn, and the historic existing wall around the pole barn be continued to create a walled garden.
The properties should have fibre in accordance with policy EMP6 (Promotion of fibre to the premises), to ensure high quality broadband is available.
Resolved:

Westwell Parish Council supports the application and would make the following comments:

1. The Parish Council welcomes the repurposing of an historic barn and oast, which is in the curtilage of both listed buildings.
2. In common with all properties in Westwell, noise from the M20 is an issue.  The Parish Council suggests that this be considered in detailing of the courtyard of the barn, and that the historic existing wall around the pole barn be continued to create a walled garden.
3. The properties should have fibre in accordance with policy EMP6 (Promotion of fibre to the premises).
4. Date of next meeting
Monday 5th March 2018
The meeting closed at 10.30am.
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